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TESTIMONY ON HB 1478 
Senate Education Committee 

March 9, 2021 
by Ann Ellefson, Director of Academic Support 

 (701) 328-2488 
Department of Public Instruction 

 
 
 
Mr. Chairman and members of the committee: 

 My name is Ann Ellefson, Director of the Office of Academic Support of the 

North Dakota Department of Public Instruction (NDDPI). I am here today 

representing NDDPI to provide supportive testimony for HB 1478, which provides 

alternative learning opportunities outside the classroom and allows for associated 

course credit.   

 During the 2017 legislative assembly, statute was established providing the 

state superintendent the authority to waive certain sections of the North Dakota 

Century Code (NDCC) when supported by a comprehensive, systemic plan from 

participating districts. I have enclosed a full list of districts operating under the 

Innovative Education Program flexibility as well as those who have submitted formal 

inquiries (Attachment A). On this chart, the final column documents the section(s) of 

NDCC where additional flexibility has been provided. To date, we have seen limited 

requests for the flexibility described in HB 1478; however, we believe the structures 

placed in this bill would provide additional learning opportunities for students, 
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flexibility in how to provide those opportunities, and options for those not 

participating in the Innovative Education Programming flexibilities.     

 As you’ll recall, the 66th Legislative Assembly adopted and embraced North 

Dakota’s first ever PK-12 Education Strategic Vision: All students will graduate 

choice ready with the knowledge, skills, and disposition to be successful (Attachment 

B). HB 1478 is directly aligned with the Strategic Vision’s themes of supporting 

“Quality Student-Centered Instruction” and “Career Awareness.”  We also believe 

this bill could serve as a catalyst of change in the traditional learning environment 

and engage students differently in their learning.  

 Mr. Chairman and members of the committee, NDDPI stands in support of 

this bill and is ready to assist in the process for the students of North Dakota.  

 This concludes my testimony. I would be happy to answer any questions. 
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Attachment A 
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Attachment B 

 


